
MINUTES 
Fall 2018 Retreat 

8/16/2018 1:05 PM | Meeting called to order by Debby MacMillan 

In Attendance 

See attached sign-in sheet.  

Announcements 

• See SON faculty mentor assignments on agenda. 
• See SON 2018-2019 committee assignments handout. 
• Evolve/HESI update-course migration is on hold by Elsevier for now. You can now put a link to adaptive 

quizzing within the Georgia View course site. Debbie Greene can assist if you need help.  
• 2018-2019 SON Security Plan-please review and sign acknowledgement. 
• Consulting forms- please fill out consulting form and turn into Tracy if you will be doing any type of work 

(paid or unpaid) while under faculty contract.  
• Review reminders/update handout.  
• Ordering HESI tests-please login to check the license count before any scheduled exam to see if it needs to 

be adjusted (contact Tracy).  
• HSB 207 technology-please send any feedback regarding room set up to Debbie Greene.  
• Please donate to the Nursing Foundation F20766. 

New Business 

• Curriculum updates-  
o BSN-First cohort (Fall 2018) started under new curriculum (54 students). Sarah and Jennifer are 

piloting a new evaluation in Exam Soft. The first NRSG Seminar will be held on October 1st at 6pm. 
See calendar for more information. We received a Gold grant to hold a white coat ceremony for the 
new BSN cohort which will occur immediately following the nursing seminar.  

o MSN-all MSN diplomas will now read MSN and subspecialty as there were problems with the 
PMHNP graduates sitting for certification. This will help with benchmarking as well.  

o DNP-new curriculum starts Fall 2018. Outcomes will remain the same. Some courses now have 
clinical hours or the hours were increased. Applied Stats has been added to the end of the program 
to assist with translational projects. 20 bridge and 13 new DNP students will begin Fall 2018. DNP 
Immersion will be held next week, see email from Paige with specifics.  

• London Study Abroad-DNP students will participate in Spring 2019. Debby will send additional 
information.  

• SON Assessment Report-See attached assessment report from Leslie. Explanation of BSN completion rates, 
as well as those for MSN and DNP completion. NCLEX pass rate for FY 18 was 100%. FNP certification pass 
rate was 100%. Faculty and program outcomes were discussed (see assessment report). 

• SON Updates and goals-see attached handout. 
• BSN Bootcamp-Monday, August 20th 
• ANEW Grant update-28 students have accepted the ANEW grant (2 PMHNP, 26 FNP). In summer 2018, we 

were awarded an additional $150K by HRSA to specifically focus on the opioid crisis. We will use a portion 
to bring two nationally known speakers to the 2019 Nursing Symposium, Barb Bancroft and Pete Early. 
Catherine will send links to the speaker’s bios. All GC preceptors will have free admission. Will be held on 
Saturday, March 9th in Magnolia.  
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• Josie submitted for a $1.5 million grant for sexual assault nurse examiner training (SANE).Will hear at the 
end of September if accepted.  

• Writing Center Faculty Support (Joy Bracewell)- Overview of the writing center. Nursing has a big need for 
an online writing center due to online graduate programs. Students can book an appointment at the writing 
center through SSC in UNIFY.  

• Sim Task Force Report-the NLN Jeffries theory has been adopted as our simulation model. We have joined 
INACL, SSH. Sterling is the chair of the task force as well as the Simulation Coordinator for Navicent 
Baldwin Sim Center. Will be looking at simulation design. Our goal is to become an accredited simulation 
center. Plan to standardize simulations.  

• Debby is currently working on updating job descriptions.  

Next Meeting 

9/21/2018 2:00 PM, HSB 202 
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